
 

 

 

                        May 2025 

 

Dear Parents / Carers,  

It gives me great pleasure to write to you at the end of this half term. Since our return after Easter, we have 

all benefited from bright blue skies and sunshine! Though the half term has been short it has been 

purposeful and packed with achievements and endeavour.  

I have very much enjoyed visiting lessons, talking to year groups in assemblies, meeting with students, staff, 

business partners and families. The feedback provided is always welcomed and really does shape how we 

work with our community.  

I would like to acknowledge the excellent focus of Yr11&Yr13 students who have attended exams fully and 

shown positive engagement with lessons and revision sessions. My thanks to staff who have offered 

additional sessions outside of the school day and to all families who are supporting at home. Exam success 

is truly a team effort – I am confident that the current exam cohorts will deliver strong results this summer.   

Through the half term we have seen continued success with our sports teams dominating in local and 

regional competitions. The sports trip to Malta was fantastic – many thanks to all staff who made this 

amazing opportunity happen for our children.  Please take some time to browse our newsletter using the 

link below – there are so many amazing achievements in and outside of school that we are incredibly proud 

of! 

In the final part of the summer term, we look forward to many amazing events which our community will 

enjoy ranging from House competitions to Sports Day, key presentations such as Sports Presentation and 

our signature Scholars Awards Evening. We hope to end the term with our first House Colour run which we 

also anticipate will allow us to raise funds for a school project that our students wish to lead in the new 

academic year – more info to follow on this!   

I have some important staffing updates for you in relation to our pastoral team. I am delighted to announce 

that Mrs Glendening has been appointed as Head of Yr7 (from Sept 2025). Mr Taylor will be leading Key 

Stage 3 (Yr8&9 next year) and will begin working with current Yr7 from May Half Term. Mrs Figiel will be 

leading Key Stage 4 (Yr10&11 next year) and will begin working with current Yr9 from May half term. We 

have also appointed three staff to support the Key Stage Leads and Head of Yr7. Miss Laverne will work 

alongside Mrs Glendening, Miss Banks will work alongside Mrs Figiel and Mrs Currah-Hall will work 

alongside Mr Taylor. Miss Laverne and Mrs Currah-Hall will continue to remain with their form groups. I am 

also pleased to announce that following Mrs Glendening’s successful appointment we have appointed Mr 

Keegan as Head of Angelou House. We also have a returning alumni Mr D’Annunzio-Brunz joining our 

pastoral team as an apprentice Learning Mentor. It is brilliant to able to be the employer of choice for our 

students utilising the apprenticeship pathway! 

Finally, I would like to acknowledge two staff who are moving on from CHS. Firstly, we would like to thank 

Mrs Cryer for her exceptional care and hard work within our SEND team. Mrs Cryer is an amazing 



 

 

professional who will be missed, we wish her every happiness as she takes time to be with her beautiful 

family. Mrs Franks is also leaving us this half term. Mrs Franks has worked with us for 24 years – a 

significant period of time to devote to a school community. Her professionalism and care for students and 

staff has been exemplary. However, now is the time for her to move into a new and exciting phase in her 

life and we wish her every happiness.  

I hope you all have a restful half term break, enjoy quality time together and we will see you on Monday 2nd 

June ready to learn! 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Heidi Thurland 

 

Congleton High School’s May Half  term newsletter: Half Term Newsletter 

 

If you need support when school is closed, the following information may be useful: 

 

Cheshire East Children's Social Care - 0300 123 5012 (03000 123 5022 after 4pm) ChECS - Cheshire East 

Children's Consultation Service 

Staffordshire Children's services 0300 111 8007 Children and Family Services - Staffordshire County Council 

Child line 0800 11 11  Childline | Childline 

NSPCC 0808 800 5000  NSPCC | The UK children's charity | NSPCC 

CEOP online safety  CEOP Safety Centre 

How to Talk to Your Child about Mental Health | YoungMinds 

Relaxation Tips - The Sleep Charity   03303 530 541 

Parenting Tips & Tricks - Families Under Pressure - Maudsley Charity 

Children's mental health - Every Mind Matters - NHS 

Home | My CWA, Cheshire  Domestic Abuse Support 

Visyon | Empowering Young People - Supporting children's mental health in Congleton 

Samaritans | Every life lost to suicide is a tragedy | Here to listen   Call 116 123 

 
 

 

 

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/8KJuPWfWBHsx0km1?ref=Link&loc=play
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cheshireeast.gov.uk%2Flivewell%2Fcare-and-support-for-children%2Fare-you-concerned-about-a-child%2Fcheshire-east-consultation-service-checs%2Fchecs.aspx&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707316738%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CI5Jhsq8qu0YLgqx5cLJUI%2FMWAmk1ynvtVzyfP4%2BhHM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cheshireeast.gov.uk%2Flivewell%2Fcare-and-support-for-children%2Fare-you-concerned-about-a-child%2Fcheshire-east-consultation-service-checs%2Fchecs.aspx&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707316738%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CI5Jhsq8qu0YLgqx5cLJUI%2FMWAmk1ynvtVzyfP4%2BhHM%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.staffordshire.gov.uk%2FCare-for-children-and-families%2FChildren-and-Family-Services.aspx&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707339267%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=pF0BycYcieOWGz1YRXLDHK%2BCB2lzzI6hKobf3amwUZU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.childline.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707356040%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cnG3nw1IUVwQugmbdX%2FHqwvHX7rT10DkffiiAsWq%2B4c%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nspcc.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707372502%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=miW2bc%2F0ZEydt8vk2QFgamlHAu7l2PaHtxVzOhIL%2BHY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ceop.police.uk%2Fsafety-centre%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707388899%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3gplAHRPaQc1heF%2BlO6d1U%2BQ1dmV24NLlVdu0AGLJUg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youngminds.org.uk%2Fparent%2Fhow-to-talk-to-your-child-about-mental-health%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707413252%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fuEt%2F5%2BUmO3hl0pn48ePxabyZ80p%2FIJyeLA0lIjqWB8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthesleepcharity.org.uk%2Finformation-support%2Fchildren%2Frelaxation-tips%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707430238%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5Ii4tmFyuJl3gTwVaI%2B9ekQ48p2wdmRfN8CKyzDoOqg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmaudsleycharity.org%2Ffamiliesunderpressure%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707447038%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=egiy2UCEEOnym2UrnUUdd98i5pGoSxCwaXYA5CI9354%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fevery-mind-matters%2Fsupporting-others%2Fchildrens-mental-health%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707463790%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Xd2I9Jql9ULRRhH2MMxOHDRERuVjApXP7cKCAQkJARc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mycwa.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707480598%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dM2RMgFQb5QzvP1zWH4kIvgvOOgIk49WXR3TascXRhU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.visyon.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707497453%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QOuNHZVZhee0kJPZqOEHAt8Mf9y80wlzE%2BHp4zvLKlU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.samaritans.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Clmonk%40congletonhigh.com%7Cecfd6e8ca0bc41c5e30008dd1dfd3ce5%7C708be9710c324cd3a8a871f8e5ee43c8%7C0%7C0%7C638699696707513849%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qL3x2rWjcbzP1Tyd3JvHuV9jcp81x9Dot%2FyllkZXKqc%3D&reserved=0

